



EXTERNAL RECRUITMENT FOR GENERAL SERVICE POSTS 

1. The suspension of external recruitment for General Service posts which was in force during the 2004-2005 biennium pursuant to General Assembly resolution 58/270 has not been extended beyond 31 December 2005. As a result, the suspension was lifted effective 1 January 2006. 

2. These guidelines recall the basic policies and rules governing external recruitment for General Service posts.  

External recruitment for vacant posts at the G-5 level and above 

3. The general policy remains that external recruitment is possible only for vacancies at the G-5 level and above for which it has been established to the satisfaction of OHRM or the local HR office that there were no suitable internal candidates at the duty station (section 4.5 of ST/AI/2006/3/Rev.1 effective 11 January 2010 [currently section 4.8 of   ST/AI/2010/3, effective 21 April 2010]).

4. On that basis, General Service posts at those levels will continue to be advertised internally through Intranet in most cases.  It is only when OHRM or the local HR office has determined that there were no suitable internal candidates at the duty station that vacancies at those levels may be advertised externally with a 60-day deadline for applications. 

5. When external advertisement is permitted, the vacancy announcements must include the following notice:

Appointment against this post is on a local basis.  External candidates will be considered only when no suitable internal candidate from the duty station is identified.  If an external candidate is selected, his/her appointment will be subject to a passing grade on the relevant entry test at the duty station.  The candidate is responsible for any travel expenses incurred in order to take the test at the duty station.

External recruitment for vacant posts up to the G-4 level, and positions for which a candidate will be appointed for less than one year

6. External recruitment for vacant posts up to the G-4 level will be made in accordance with the policy and procedures applicable prior to the suspension of external recruitment for General Service posts.   

Status of General Service staff members recruited during the suspension of external recruitment

7. The appointment of General Service staff members recruited in 2004 and 2005 under the Implementation Guidelines for General Assembly Resolution 58/270 previously in force was in most cases limited to the specific post and office where they had been recruited.  As the suspension is no longer in force:  
· These staff members are no longer precluded from applying to other positions, provided they are otherwise eligible and meet the requirements of the post; 
· The restriction contained in their letters of appointment no longer needs to be observed.   
Approved on 6 March 2006


